
Welcome 
We are happy to welcome you to Mother of Perpetual Help Church, a Roman Catholic Parish of the Springfield Diocese in 
Illinois.  As followers of Christ, our parish is faithful to what the Catholic Church professes, believes and teaches.  We are 
obedient to the Magisterium (Pope and Bishops), through whom the Holy Spirit directs us.  Our vision and mission are to 
ÂÅÃÏÍÅ ÅÖÅÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔÌÙ /ÎÅȟ (ÏÌÙȟ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÁÎÄ !ÐÏÓÔÏÌÉÃȢ 4Ï ËÎÏ×ȟ ÌÏÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÒÖÅ 'ÏÄ ÉÓ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÆÅȭÓ ÐÕÒÐÏÓÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒËȢ  
Heaven, in the company of the saints, angels and the Ever Virgin Mary, is our ultimate goal. 

Office phone:  618-344-6464 
Emergency phone:  618-803-2158 
Fax:  618-344-6493 
E-mail:   secretary@mph.dio.org 
Website:  mph.dio.org  
St. John Neumann School  618-345-7230 

          Father McGivney High School                       618-855-9010 
  

 

Office Hours:   M-TH, 9-Noon and 1-4:00 PM; F 9-Noon 
Bulletin Deadline:   Monday by 10 AM in writing. 

Parish Staff  
 

Pastor:                                Rev. Joseph Havrilka, KHS 
Deacon/Dir. Faith Formation:  Deacon Mike Melton 
Secretary:   JoAnn Reiniger 
Bookkeeper/PSR Coordinator:  Amanda Dotzert 
Director of Liturgical Music:   Denise Guetterman 
Maintenance:    Steve McLean 

Worship Schedule  
 
Sacrifice of the Mass:   Saturday at 4:00 PM 
 Sunday at 8:00 AM and 10:30 AM 
 Tuesday through Friday at 8:00 AM 
 Holy Days at 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM 
Word and Communion Service:  Monday at 8:00 AM 
Sacrament of Reconciliation:   Saturday 2:30-3:30 PM 
 Tuesday 5:15-5:45 PM (1st, 3rd, 4th Tuesdays)   
 First Friday 7:15-7:45 AM 
 By Appointment 
Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions : Tuesday at 6:00 PM 
Adoration Chapel:  Open 24 hours a day - 7 days a week 

May 13, 2018 
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-ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ "ÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ to all our 
mothers and those who fill a motherly 
ÒÏÌÅȦ  )ÔȭÓ Á ÂÁÓÉÃ ÈÕÍÁÎ ÒÅÁÌÉÔÙȟ ×ÈÅÔÈÅÒ 
we like it or not, that mothers can go 
where no one else can.  They 
understand us.  Our mothers carried us 
and brought us into the world.  Our 
lives are always a gift and a reflection of 
them.  Mothers are important and their 
vocation is sacred within the experience 
of the human family.  And so, we 
ÓÈÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÓÕÒÐÒÉÓÅÄ ×ÈÅÎ ×Å ÓÅÅ ÔÈÉÓ 
truth played out in the earthly life of 
Jesus Christ.  In the fullness of time, 
God the Father sent his Son, born of a 
woman, born under the law, to bring 
redemption to humanity.  Jesus Christ 
ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÁÐÐÅÁÒ ÁÓ ÁÎ ÁÄÕÌÔ ÏÒ ÆÁÌÌ 
from the sky.  He was born of a woman 
ÁÎÄ ÈÁÄ Á ÈÕÍÁÎ ÍÏÔÈÅÒȢ  ,ÅÔȭÓ ÅÎÔÒÕÓÔ 
our mothers, living and departed, to the 
intercession and care of our Blessed 
-ÏÔÈÅÒ -ÁÒÙȢ  (ÁÐÐÙ -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙȦ 
 
Thank you to a few good disciples!  I 
would like to thank Charlie and Janet 
Ruth and Bill and Maureen Schreiber 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÌÅÓÓ ÈÏÕÒÓ ÔÈÅÙȭÖÅ ÓÐÅÎÔ 
ÃÁÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÇÁÒÄÅÎ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ -ÁÒÙȭÓ 
Shrine on the north side of the church!  

The garden has been thoroughly 
weeded and some new plantings have 
been added...it looks great!  Also, a big 
thanks to Larry Powell and Eric 
Hartlein for refurbishing the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus statue and light poles in 
front of the church!  Your hard work, 
good people, helps beautify our 
grounds.  Thank you! 
 
A St. John Neumann Memorial 
Possibility:  There is a beautiful statue 
of our Blessed Mother in the chapel at 
school.  She is, however, very faded and 
in need of restoration.  I offer the 
opportunity for a generous donor to 
make a memorial gift that would enable 
us to make our statue beautiful.  If you 
are interested, please contact me.  The 
time to move on this project is during 
the summer months when our students 
are on vacation.  Thanks for 
considering this opportunity to 
remember a loved one or friend with a 
fitting memorial gift.  
 
With the approach of the warmer 
months, I ask everyone, especially 
parents responsible for how their 
children dress, to be conscious of 

modest attire for Mass.  I am fully 
aware that dressing for public/formal 
events has become more relaxed.  I also 
believe that folks should be 
comfortable.  All of us are keenly aware 
of how distracting and irreverent it can 
be when people are dressed 
immodestly.  We are blessed with air-
conditioning in church., etc.  I simply 
ask that you use common sense and be 
sensitive to ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȭÓ need for focus 
and reverence during Mass.  Thank you! 
 
Positively Magnetic:  Miss Jones had 
just given her second-grade students a 
science lesson.  She explained about 
magnets and showed how they would 
pick up nails and other bits of iron.  
Now, it was question time.  Miss Jones 
ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ-Ù ÎÁÍÅ ÂÅÇÉÎÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÔÔÅÒ 
Ȭ-ȭ ÁÎÄ ) ÐÉÃË ÕÐ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȢ  7ÈÁÔ ÁÍ )ȩȱ  
A little boy in the front row proudly 
ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ9ÏÕȭÒÅ Á ÍÏÔÈÅÒȦȱ 
 

Thy Kingdom Come! 
Father Joseph  

To act justlyé to love mercyé and walk humbly with your God.  (Micah 6:8)  

Parish Life  

 

This Week in Our Parish  
 

Monday, May 14th  
 7:00 PM Knights of Columbus (Center)  
 

Tuesday, May 15th  
 5:15 PM Confessions (Church) 
 6:00 PM Devotions (Church)  
 6:30 PM Schoenstatt (Office) 
 

Wednesday, May 16th  
 9:00 AM Quilters (Center)  
 6:30 PM Buildings & Grounds (Office)  
 7:00 PM MPH for Life (Center)  
 

Thursday, May 17th  
 7:00 PM Adult Choir (Church)  
 

Saturday, May 19th  
 2:30 PM Confessions (Church) 

 
Hospital Ministry  

 
Please welcome Jeannie Sockoch to the ministry that 
supports Anderson Hospital with daily Holy 
Communion.  This effort is a joint ministry with six 
parishes in the area and is welcomed by the hospital 
administration and the chaplain.  Please pray for 
Jeannie as she tackles this most vital ministry.  Also, 
a well-deserved thank you to Terese Benvenuto who 
helped in this role over the past few years.  Thanks to 
you, Terese! 
 
We could use some additional volunteers to assist in 
this ministry.  It takes one day a month of your time, 
and you will be providing a most valuable service to 
those who find themselves in the hospital.  
Performing a corporal work of mercy is one of the 
ÍÁÉÎ ×ÁÙÓ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÅÖÁÎÇÅÌÉÚÅȦ  7ÏÎȭÔ ÙÏÕ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
help?  Contact Deacon Mike for more details. 
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Liturgical Life  
 

Mass Intentions  
 

Saturday, May 12th - Vigil of the Ascension of the  Lord  
 4:00 PM ɜ-ÁÒÙ !ÎÎ ÁÎÄ 4ÅÄ 4ÅÂÂÅ 
  ɜ6ÅÎÁÄÁ "ÒÏ×Î 
 
Sunday, May 13th - The Ascension of the Lord  
 8:00 AM Parish Family 
 

 10:30 AM Mothers of our Parish 
 
Monday, May 14th - St. Matthias, Apostle  
 8:00 AM Word and Communion Service 
 
Tuesday, May 15th - St. Isidore the Farmer  
 8:00 AM ɜ!ÌÂÅÒÔ ÁÎÄ -ÁÒÉÅ (ÁÖÒÉÌËÁ 
 
Wednesday, May 16th - Easter Weekday (VII)  
 8:00 AM ɜ"ÉÌÌ (ÏÌÔÅÎ 
 
Thursday, May 17th - Easter Weekday (VII)  
 8:00 AM ɜ#ÈÁÒÌÅÓ -ÏÒÔÏÎ 
 
Friday, May 18th - St. John I, pope and martyr  
 8:00 AM ɜ+ÒÉÓ 0ÏÌÌÅÙ 
 
Saturday, May 19th - Vigil of Pentecost  
 4:00 PM ɜ%Ä ÁÎÄ "ÒÅÎÔ +ÒÁÍÅÒ 
 
Sunday, May 20th  - Pentecost Sunday  
 8:00 AM Parish Family 
 

 10:30 AM ɜ#ÁÔÈÙ -ÅÃÈÌÅÒ 
  ɜ-ÉËÅ ÁÎÄ %ÔÈÅÌ 'ÁÌÌÏ 

 

Liturgical Ministries  
 

4:00 PM - Saturday, May 19th  
 Lector  Pam Lauber 
Ministers  Denise Bone; Jerry Lauber;  
  Steve & Theresa Rendleman; Diane Schwinn 
  Charlie & Lorraine Travers 

 Servers Alexander Cox; Charlie & MaryLorraine Hentz 

 Ushers  Bob Burgelin; Bob Hertz; George Lacy; 
  Joe Semanisin 
 Music  Denise Guetterman & Diann Moad 
 Greeters  Need volunteers 
 

8:00 AM - Sunday, May 20th  
Deacon Mike assisting 
 Lector  Tom McGranahan 
Ministers  Ben Atterberry; Marilynn Kramer;  
  Susan Martinez; Jim McKenna;  
  Deacon Mike Melton; Pete Palumbo;  
  Walt Unger  

 Servers Daniel & Jacob Jones; Sophia Windorff 

 Ushers  Dwayne Kelly; Mike Ohanian;  
  Michael Pellegrin; Mike Siegel 
 Music  Denise Guetterman & Mary Ellen Gass 
 Greeters  Eric & MaryLou Wobbe 
 

10:30 AM - Sunday, May 20th  
Deacon Mike assisting 
 Lector  Tim Krumm  
Ministers  Ray Ax; Terese Benvenuto; Sheldon Carlson; 
  Judy Cruz; Mary Halde; Lynn Kerkemeyer; 
  Deacon Mike Melton 
#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ,ÉÔÕÒÇÙ  Abby & Teresa Kassing 

 Servers Ethan Diskin; Darren Luchetti; Isabel Tieman 

 Ushers  Sheldon Carlson; Jim Gass; Dave Klarich; 
  Don Viviano  

 Music  Denise Guetterman & Adult Choir 
 Greeters  Chris & Barb Otto 

Ministry to the Sick and Homebound  
Holy Communion is taken to the sick and elderly on a 
regular basis.  We ask the families of these people to notify 
the parish office when illness or infirmity impedes a person 
from coming to church for a period of time.  

Servers for Devotions  
 

Tuesday, May 15th at 6:00 PM 
Michael LaZella & Madeline Heinle 

 

Tuesday, May 22nd at 6:00 PM  
Charlie & MaryLorraine Hentz 

Sacramental Celebrations in Our Parish  
4ÈÅ ÒÅÃÅÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ ÓÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔÓ ÐÒÅÓÕÍÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ÌÉÖÅ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ &ÁÉÔÈ ÁÃÃÏÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
Precepts of the Church:  be registered members of our parish; faithful, weekly participation at weekend Mass and Holy Days of 
/ÂÌÉÇÁÔÉÏÎȠ ÒÅÃÅÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔÓ ÏÆ 2ÅÃÏÎÃÉÌÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ (ÏÌÙ %ÕÃÈÁÒÉÓÔȠ ÓÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ ÏÆ ÏÎÅȭÓ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÔÁÌÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÅÁÓÕÒÅȢ 
Baptism:   Parents who have not attended one of our Baptismal Preparation Sessions are required to do so by Canon Law.  It is 
only necessary to attend once.  Registration for the prep session and scheduling of the Baptism may be done through our 
parish secretary.  Baptism may be administered by either our Pastor or Deacon. 
First Reconciliation, First Holy Communion and Confirmation:   Sacramental Preparation is accomplished either through 
PSR classes (Parish School of Religion) for public school students or parochial school classes.  Please watch the weekly parish 
bulletin and website for details each year.  Prospective Confirmation Candidates (Confirmandi) and parents are notified by 
letter each June.  Confirmation is now offered to eighth-grade students. 
Marriage:   Contact the parish at least one year before you would like to be married.  Meet with the Pastor or Deacon several 
times prior to your wedding.  Our Parish Policy & Guidelines for Marriage will be discussed at your first meeting.  Complete the 
diocesan requirements for marriage preparation.  Marriage may be witnessed by either our Pastor or Deacon.   
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Pray for the Sick  
 

Teresa Meaux 
Anna Dill  

Dorothy Shea 
Beverly Mizulski 

John Craig Haynes 
Joseph Feigl 

Thomas Mueller 
Timothy Root 

Charlie Travers 
Georgia Miller 
Jack Morton 

Nancy Johnson 
Tom McCarthy 
Stefanie Clark 

Millie Belobraydic 
Bill Clover 

David Wentzel 
Mary Ann Koziacki 

Genesis Burkley 
Erin Ax 

Matthew Ax 
Christopher Ax 
Brian Boston 

Bill Tiddy  
Raymond Mager 

Julie Wyatt 
Linda Sanford 

 

If you would like someone who is sick 
included in our prayer list or if your 
family member or friend may be taken 
off the above list, please call the 
Parish Office. 
 

Due to the large number of requests 
to be placed on the prayer list, names 
will be left on the list for one month 
and then removed, unless we receive a 
call to leave the name on.  All requests 
should be called in to the parish office 
at 344-6464. 

 

Please pray for the following 

men and women who are 

serving in our armed forces.  
 

Cyrus Bartony, U. S. Air Force 
SSgt. Ian Basile, USMC 

Steven Blair, Jr., U. S. Navy 
Gary Clark, U. S. Navy 

Jacob Cornell, U. S. Navy 
A1C Brittany Ford, U. S. Air Force 
Sgt. Summer Foster, U. S. Army 

Andrew Fremont, USMC 
SSgt. Eric Hartman, U. S. Air Force 

Ryan Hislop, USMC 
Kevin Hunsinger, USMC 

Randy Johnson, U. S. Army 
!ÉÒÍÁÎ $ÁÎÉÅÌ *ÏÎÅÓȟ !ÉÒ .ÁÔȭÌ 'ÕÁÒÄ 

Mark Kimball, U. S. Air Force 
Angus McCallum, U. S. Navy 
Joseph McCallum, U. S. Navy 

2nd Lt. Todd Mersinger, U. S. Army 
2ÙÁÎ 0ÁÔÒÉÃË /ȭ.ÅÉÌÌȟ 5Ȣ 3Ȣ !ÒÍÙ 

Chris Nagel, U. S. Navy 
James Nicoloff, U. S. Air Force 

D. W. Phillips, U. S. Army 
Sgt. Patrick Rudicill, U. S. Army 
Robert Rutledge, U. S. Air Force 

Lee Thomas, U. S. Air Force 
Daniel Toth, U. S. Navy 

Matthew Waligorski, USAF 
Skyler Wickiser, USMC 

John Woycke, U. S. Navy 
Christopher Youngman, U.S. Air Force 
 
Ȱ,ÏÒÄȟ ÈÏÌÄ ÏÕÒ ÔÒÏÏÐÓ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÏÖÉÎÇ 
hands.  Protect them as they protect 
us.  Bless them and their families for 
the selfless acts they perform for us in 
our time of need.  I ask this in the 
name of Jesus, Our Lord and Savior.  
!ÍÅÎȢȱ 

Let us pray...  

 

Pray for our Diocesan Priests  
 

Please join in praying for the priests who 
serve our diocese.  There is a priest 
assigned to each day with the year of his 
ordination in parentheses.  We priests rely 
on your prayers and encouragement; thank 
you for your faithfulness! 
 

Fr. Joseph 
 

Sunday, May 13th          
Rev. Msgr. Michael Kuse (1967) 

 
Monday, May 14th  

Rev. George Radosevich (1968) 
 

Tuesday, May 15th 
Rev. James Neuman (1971) 

 
Wednesday, May 16th  

Rev. John Beveridge (1972) 
 

Thursday, May 17th  
Rev. Richard Chiola (1972) 

 
Friday, May 18th  

Rev. Donald Blickhan (1974) 
 

Saturday, May 19th  
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Holinga (1974) 

 

 

 

In charity, we pray for the repose of the soul of 

2ÉÃÈÁÒÄ Ȱ2ÉÃËȱ 'ÕÒÌÅÙ of our parish.  May his soul 

and the souls of all the Faithful Departed, through 

the mercy of God, rest in peace and rise in glory! 

Mother of Perpetual  
Help Devotions  
Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions 
are held every Tuesday at 6:00 PM in 
church.  Join us for this short prayer 
service asking Our Blessed Mother for 
the help we need in our families and 
the world.  There are petition/
ÔÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÆÏÒÍÓ ÁÔ -ÁÒÙȭÓ ÓÈÒÉÎÅ ÉÎ 

church.  Circle appropriately and place in the top drawer.  
We will pray for you and with you at the devotions. 
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THE SPONSOR OF THE WEEK  
 

 
Interiors by Bethlyn 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This bulletin is an integral part of our parish.  It comes to 
us cost free because of those generous people who 
advertise on the business page on the back.  Please show 
your support by patronizing these businesses.   

Parish Life  

Congratulations to our class of 2018!  May 
'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÃÅÓ ÂÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕ ÁÓ ÙÏÕ ÓÔÅÐ 
forward to high school.  Best of luck to 
you in your future!  
 
Alexa B., Molly C., Amanda C., Jason G. 

Ava H., Caroline K., Darren L., Charlize L., Daniel M., Emma 
N., Chloe S., Libby T., Drew W. 

Marquette Catholic High School  
Marquette will host summer athletic camps for area youth in 
1st to 12th grade.  Parents may register and pay online at 
www.marquettecatholic.org/summercamps.  The sports 
camps include football, soccer, basketball, tennis, baseball, 
softball and volleyball.  Each camper will receive a t-shirt and 
individual instruction.  For questions, please contact the 
Athletic Office at 618-463-0583. 

FMCHS will host several 
camps this summer for grade 
school students, including an 
art camp, soccer, volleyball, 
basketball and running camps 
for boys and girls.  For more 

information, please email Jeff Oller at 
joller@mcgivneygriffins.com or visit https://
mcgivneygriffins.8to18.com/dashboard/catalog. 

 

White Elephant Sale  
The White Elephant Sale this year will be conducted June 7-9 
in our Parish Center.  There will be an Early Bird Sale on 
Thursday, June 7th from 4:00 to 7:00 PM, and there will be 
an entry fee of $2 to shop on Thursday.  The sale will 
continue on Friday, June 8th from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM and 
on Saturday, June 9th from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM.  We will set 
up tables on Friday, June 1st at 2:00 PM and welcome any 
helpers.  Donations will be accepted from Saturday, June 2nd 
through Tuesday, June 5th from 9:00 AM to 7:00 PM and on 
Wednesday, June 6th from 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  Help is 
needed for the set-up, the preparation, and the sale.  Please 
call or text Jackie Clement at 618-741-3456 or call Cheryl 
Schenhoffer at  618-288-5474 if you have any questions.  WE 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!   

Attention All Golfers  
Time is running out!  Join us on Saturday, June 2nd at Oak 
Brook Golf Club for the 6th Annual Chuck Bakken Memorial 
Golf Tournament with a 1:30 PM shotgun start.  Enjoy 18 
holes of golf, lunch, dinner, door prizes and an awards 
banquet...all for $90.00 per player!  Sponsorships are also 
available.  Contact Larry Powell at 345-8099 or 
writelarry@msn.com or any MPH Booster Club member. 

Attention Public High School Graduates  
Catholic Times is planning to congratulate all 2018 high 
school students who are graduating.  They have distributed a 
ÒÅÑÕÅÓÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÓȭ ÎÁÍÅÓ 
and are now attempting to obtain the names of Catholic 
students who are members of our parish graduating from 
ÐÕÂÌÉÃ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÕÂÍÉÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅȭÓ ÎÁÍÅ 
ÁÌÏÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ÎÁÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÃÉÔÙ ÔÏȡ  $ÉÏÃÅÓÅ ÏÆ 
Springfield in Illinois, Catholic Times, Graduates Issue, 1615 
West Washington Street, Springfield, IL 62702-4757. 

Magnificat Subscriptions  
We have received our bill for the renewal of the yearly 
subscription to the Magnificat .  The cost is $34.95 as long as 
we continue to have at least 10 subscribers.  If you want to 
become a new subscriber, your subscription will begin with 
the August 2018 issue.  Please make out your check to St. 
!ÎÎȭÓ !ÌÔÁÒ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȟ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÉÔ ÉÎ ÁÎ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
Altar Society, and put it in the collection basket no later than 
June 3rd.  If you have any questions, contact Michele Phillips 
at 972-7372. 

Altar Society Raffle Winners  
Congratulations to the following winners of the Altar Society 
raffles: 

Quilt ɂShirley Hunsinger 
$100ɂLarry Descher 
$75ɂJim Waligorski 
$50ɂDana Anderson 
$25ɂZoe Thompson 
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Stewardship  

Parish Contributions to  
St. John Neumann School  

hǳǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΩǎ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ 
date that supports our children at St. John Neumann School:   
 

                          July 2017 - aŀǊŎƘ нлму ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧ$143,118.36 

 

Annual Catholic Services Appeal  
 

2017-2018 ACSA Assessment .......................................................... $73,546.00 
Pledged as of April 23, 2018............................................................ $53,825.96 
Paid as of April 23, 2018.................................................................. $53,275.96 
# of families who have pledged .................................................................. 206        

Community News  

Variety Show:  ¢ƘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ ƛǎ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ά¢ƘŜ {ǘŀǊǎ /ƻƳŜ hǳǘ ƛƴ !ƭǘƻƴ 
±ŀǊƛŜǘȅ {ƘƻǿέΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ 
Thursday, May 17th at 6 PM at Bluff City Grill, 424 
East Broadway, Alton, to benefit the Catholic 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜΦ  ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ Ϸнр ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ŦǊƻƳ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ ƻǊ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ .ƻŀǊŘ 
members.  For more information, call Michael 
Shelton-Montez or DeAnna Gleason at 618-465-
3594, ext. 335. 
 

Food for Thought:  On May 18th at 6:30 PM, Fr. 
tŀǘ WŀƪŜƭ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ά¢ƘŜ aŀǎǎκ¢ƘŜ 
9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘέ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘΦ  
This is your opportunity to ask any questions 
ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ƘŀŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ aŀǎǎ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘΣ 
the prayers at Mass, the movements or actions of 
the Mass, etc.  Please bring your own sack supper 
and a beverage.   
 

άCƛƴŘƛƴƎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŜǎǎέΥ  The Shrine of Our 
Lady of the Snows will host Fr. Salvador Gonzalez, 
haLΣ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ άCƛƴŘƛƴƎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŜǎǎέ 
on Saturday, May 19th from 10 AM to Noon at the 
Guild Center.  Humanity has turned from God 
when we find ourselves in a messτyet God is with 
us, providing what we need as we try to re-gather 
the pieces of our lives.  Cost $20.  For more 
information, call 618-394-6270.  Register online at 
snows.org/programs. 
 

KC Car Show:  The 29th annual KC Car Show will be 
held on Sunday, May 27th at the Gillespie Civic 
Center at 115 North Macoupin in Gillespie.    
Registration from 8:00 AM to 12:30 PM.  Judging 
12:30 to 3:00 PM.  Trophies presented at 3:30 PM.  
$12 registration fee.  Food, refreshments, soda, 
music, crafts, door prizes, 50/50 drawing. 
 

Chicken Dinner:  {ǘΦ DŜǊǘǊǳŘŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ 
Grantfork will serve a buffet-style chicken dinner 
on Sunday, June 3rd from 11 AM to 5 PM.  Adults 
$11 and children (Kindergarten through age 10) 
$5.  Phone 675-3384 for carry-outs.  There will also 
be a Quilt Raffle in the dining room and a Country 
Store.   
 

Executive Director Needed:  A Beacon of Light 
(ABL) Pregnancy Help Center is seeking a volunteer 
Executive Director or co-directors.  Management 
skills and ability to work with others are desired.  
You will assist pregnant women to celebrate the 
gift of life within them and guide post-abortive 
women in their healing.  Training provided.  If you 
are interested or need more information, call Judi 
Schutzenhofer at 618-593-3622. 

 

Your Stewardship Gifts to Your Parish  
July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 

 
²ŜŜƪƭȅ .ǳŘƎŜǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ ϷмлΣрулΦлл 
/ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ όaŀȅ рκсύΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΦΦ ΦΦΦΦ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ ΧΦΦ$12,479.50 
Gain for weekΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦΧ ΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΦΦ $  1,899.50 
 

Year-to-5ŀǘŜ .ǳŘƎŜǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧϷптсΣмллΦлл 
Year-to-5ŀǘŜ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ$457,829.00 
Deficit for year to dateΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ ΧΦ ($18,271.00) 
 

І ƻŦ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦтпп 
І ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ нол 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴϝΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ ΧΧϷмнΣптфΦрл 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ ΧΧΦϷнтрΦлл 
IŀƛǘƛΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧϷоуоΦлл 
.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ CǳƴŘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧϷнΣрсмΦлл 
!/{!ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧ  ϷмллΦлл 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ IƻƳŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷнлΦлл 
wŜǘƛǊŜŘ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ tǊƛŜǎǘǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ ϷммрΦлл 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ wŜƭƛŜŦ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧϷмлΦлл 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷорΦлл 
Iƻƭȅ [ŀƴŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦϷмлΦлл 
/ŀƭǾŀǊȅ /ŜƳŜǘŜǊȅΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷоллΦлл 
/ŀǊƛǘŀǎ CǳƴŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷнтрΦлл 
/ƘŀǇŜƭΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦϷтΦлл 
/ŀƴŘƭŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧϷмосΦрм 
IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷпсΦфт 
 

*included in collection total for week 
 

Thank you for your gift! 

 

Heavenly Dusters  
May 13-19: Team 1 

Amanda Dotzert, Team Leader 
 

May 20-26: Team 2 
Damon & Michelle Harbison, 

Team Leaders 

 

Collection Monitors  
May 20 

 

Steve Skasick (L) 
Mary Ann Corradini  

Vic Betta 
Steve Barz 



The Ascension of the Lord   May 13, 2018 

New Parishioners  
Welcome to MPH Parish!  Please register as soon as possible 

by calling or stopping at the parish office during office hours.  

If your contact information changes or if you move from the 

parish, a call to the office (618-344-6464) would be 

appreciated. 

To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy-
even if it is in the past-individuals are encouraged to call the 
Diocesan Child Abuse Reporting and Investigation number 
(217-321-1155).  Individuals may also contact the Illinois 
Department of Children and Family Services Child Abuse 
Hotline at 1-800-25-ABUSE or contact your local police 
authority.  

 
Social Commission  

{ǘΦ !ƴƴŜΩǎ !ƭǘŀǊ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ Maureen Schreiber 346-7710 
aŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō Jim Gass 667-2475 
Quilters Mary Ann Carril 345-7031 
Knights of Columbus Bill Ray 593-5046 
Picnic Chairpersons Amanda Dotzert 830-9013 
 Toni Barz 288-2517 
Haiti Liaison Alex LaZella 623-0094 

 
Catholic Education Commission  

St. John Neumann School Board 
 Michael Diak 581-5760 
 Ashley Martinez 223-8114 
 Angie Ronzo 346-2266 
 Marissa Giuffre 217-556-0347 
Father McGivney Catholic 
  High School Board Bill Cefaratti 667-3227 
Catholic Bible School Erin Harris 520-9767
 Becki LaZella 960-9555 
Director of Faith Formation Deacon Mike 803-0175 
Volunteer Coordinator for 
  St. John Neumann Cheryl Hurshman 314-232-1166 

 
Parish Youth Commission  

Cub Scouts  
Girl Scouts  
Holy Childhood Association Amanda Dotzert 830-9013 

 
Parish Administration Commission  

Finance Council Steve Blair 346-0882 
Buildings & Grounds Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
Parish Web Page  
Heavenly Dusters Mary Ann Corradini 344-6166 
Collection Counters Debbie Burgelin 406-8204 
 and Nick Parker 567-6490 

 
Maintenance  Steve McLean 789-7576 

Mother of Perpetual Help Commissions  

hǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀƴ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ŀ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ it 
ordinarily means to be Catholic.  Being Catholic means:  having a Sacramental Life, praying daily and growing in knowledge of God, 
understanding and living out Catholic moral teaching, practicing the virtues received at Baptism and Confirmation, and doing corporal 
and spiritual works of mercy.  The following organizations afford any parishioner resources toward concretely experiencing and 
maturing in the ordinary way of being Catholic. 

Worship Commission  
EM & Lector Training Judy Unger 288-5381 
Server Training Bill Cefaratti  667-3227 
 Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
Scheduling Gloria Wood 288-5002 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ ƻŦ  
the Word Eloise Baran 288-5340 
Adult Choir Denise Guetterman 623-9863 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻƛǊ Denise Guetterman 623-9863 
Sacristans Parish Office 344-6464 
Hospitality Greeters Walt and Kelly Jones 920-0219 
Ushers Don Viviano 781-3996 
Baptismal Preparation Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
RCIA Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
 

Community Outreach Commission  
Hospital EM Coordinator Jeannie Sockoch 580-3017 
Homebound and Nursing 
  Home EM Coordinator Jerry Lauber 344-9151  
Maryville Community 
  Outreach Liaison Carol Zarzecki 346-0677 
Hospitality Sunday Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Faith in Action   
 

Spiritual Life Commission  
24-Hour Adoration 
  Midnight to 6AM  
  6AM to Noon Wilma Pidgeon 344-5390 
  Noon to 6PM Linda LaZella 343-9610 
  6PM to Midnight Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
AVI Family Chris Poddig 288-5847 
CYJOY Nancy Douglas 789-7719 
Rosary and Novenas Carol Mechler 920-7227 
Schoenstatt Study Group Carol Mechler 920-7227 
Schoenstatt Pilgrim Mother Carol Mecher 920-7227 
Cursillo Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
Spiritual Mentors Pam and Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
 

Pastoral Council  
President Steve Rendleman 978-6388 
Secretary Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Social Mary Ann Corradini  344-6166 
Community Outreach Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Parish Administration Steve Rendleman 978-6388 
Worship Judy Unger 288-5381 
Catholic Education Chuck Hinkel 344-3364 
Spiritual Life Luke Eggering 314-412-0398 


